Lt. Ben Lowenberg, CMP, Prisoner of War Camp, Camp Phillips, Kansas.

Dear Lieutenant Lowenberg:

I am not sure whether you are still stationed at Camp Phillips or not, but if you are and if you will write to Mr. Reaves Peters, Commissioner of the Big Six Conference, 342 So. Chelsea, Kansas City, Missouri, I am sure he will be glad to put you on the officiating list. We would be very happy to use you in some of our games.

I worked with Vadal Peterson, the coach at the University of Utah, at Boone, Iowa, in a coaching school there this past August. Peterson and I have been friends for twenty-five years.

Yes, I remember you very well when we met with Pat Kennedy in Madison Square Garden a few years ago.

Won't you pass this information on that you have written me to Mr. Peters regarding the area where you have worked, and I am sure he will be very happy to call upon you. Pardon me for not answering your communication earlier. It accumulated with a mass of correspondence which I neglected due to my various activities in war work. In addition to my school work I am secretary of the Selective Service Board, have headed up most of the war bond drives including the County Red Cross drive last spring, and am in the harness pretty actively at the present time.

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH